Hazel Haxnes '

From: Alisa Cobb <alisa.cobb@ncacc.org>

Sent: Wednesday, July 2, 2025 12:05 PM

To: County Managers; County Clerks

Subject: Voting Delegate Designation for NCACC 118th Annual Conference - Pitt County

*** Exercise caution. This is an EXTERNAL email. DO NOT open attachments or click links from
unknown senders or unexpected email. *** :

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening
_ attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

Good afternoon, County Managers and Clerks to the Board,

In order to capture voting delegate designations for the upcoming NCACC Annual Conference in August,
we are asking your county to submit your voting delegate designation. You will have the option to select
one person to serve as the voting delegate and one person as an alternate if that is your preference.

Click here to indicate who will serve as your voting delegate for the NCACC Annual Conference.

The NCACC'’s 118th Annual Conference Business Session will be held in Pitt County on Saturday, August
23 at 2 p.m., with each county entitled to one vote on items that come before the membership, including
the election of the NCACC Second Vice President.

NCACC Constitution, Article VI:

“On all questions, including the election of officers, each county represented shall be entitled to one
vote, which shall be the majority expression of the delegates of that county. The vote of any countyin
good standing may be cast by any one of its County Commissioners who is present at the time the vote is
taken; provided, if no commissioner be present, such vote may be cast by another county official, elected
or appointed, who holds elective office or an appointed position in the county whose vote is being cast
and who is formally designated by the Board of County Commissioners. These provisions shall likewise
govern district meetings of the Association. A county in good standing is defined as one which has paid
the current year’s dues.”

Please submit your voting delegate designations by Wednesday, Aug. 20, by close of business. Should
you have any questions, please contact Alisa Cobb at alisa.cobb@ncacc.org.

Thank you,



